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      Cremorne Community Group Inc
Minutes of Meeting – Monday, 16 April 2012

Apologies: Rob &Jenny Barclay, Barbara & Roger Menadue, Monty & Sally East, Di Monks, Julie Dyson & Tania Fleming.

Present: Cheryl Talbot, Lyn & Glenn Bremner, Vicki & Ian Pearce, Helen & Brian Bennett, Wendy Freeman, Cheryl Talbot, Di Johnson & Caroline Wickham.
Previous Minutes: The Minutes of meeting held on 26 March 2012 were approved on a motion moved by Cheryl Talbot and seconded by Caroline Wickham.

Correspondence: 
1. A letter confirming arrangements for the mini Kite festival was sent to the head of KiteTas, David Geer.
2. CCC councilor, Sharon von Bertouch contacted the Secretary by email to apologise for not being able to attend our Welcome to Cremorne Day.
3. The Secretary wrote to CCC requesting agreement in purchasing a damaged CCC marquee for our use..
4. The Cremorne Playgroup wrote to us requesting support for its efforts in trying to secure a toilet for the children’s playground (Cremorne Ave).  We agreed to this support.
5. The Clarence City Council forwarded a data entry form about the CCG for its new Community Directory.
Business Arising:

1. CCG to meet CCC The President advised that the support document for this has not yet been finalized.
2. SAPRA Newsletter The President indicated that articles for the June?July issue should be forwarded through her as soon as possible
3. Website  Ian Pearce advised that not much had been done in relation to this since our last meeting.  He did, however, say that a buy & sell section is currently being organized and, courtesy of Di Monks, there is now a section on our local history. 
4. Sign Design (6 May) Entries for this are trickling in but the sub-committee is confident the venture will be a success.
5. Afternoon Tea (6 May) The sub-committee for this aspect of our Welcome to Cremorne Day is pushing ahead with plans to cater for 100 people at the Bowls Club.  (In passing, it was suggested that an audit of the Bowls Club’s kitchen items should be done prior to the event.) 
6. Mini Kite Festival (6 May) Kath Winfield-Petersen has said she will run the face painting and Emma Bennett has offered to help.  Gavin Joyce’s banners will be available to us to designate the main activity area.  Playgroup is aiming to set up 3 stalls.  Helen Bennett has offered to help with kite-making in the PMM marquee.  David Geer (KiteTas) will be present with some of his larger kites for part of the session from 12-2pm.  A free sausage sizzle with fruit juice will be held in conjunction with the kite flying.  (Not resolved who was to have carriage of this.)
7. Cremorne Bowls Club News Our President, Vicki Pearce, advised that new kitchen appliances are to be installed in the kitchen area soon so it may be possible to run meals through the Club within this year.
8. Foundation Dinner It is recorded that 12 October 1959 is the date on which our village was gazetted as a “town”.  If the Bowls Club kitchen is up and running in time, it has been suggested that the CCG host a Foundation Dinner to celebrate the 53rd anniversary of our “town day”.
9. Welcome to Cremorne Day Vicki Pearce & Brian Bennett are to meet with Wendy Moles from CCC’s event management section re legal requirements for our celebration.  This will take place in the next day or two
Finances: Treasurer, Glenn Bremner, has paid approved accounts and the current account balance is $2266.

Next Meeting: Monday, 14 May at Caroline Wickham’s (44 Cremorne Ave) at 7.30pm

Brian Bennett, Secretary, 9 May 2012
